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19 JUL 2022
MEMORANDUM
FOR : All Regional Executive Directors
FROM : The Director
SUBIJECT : REQUEST OF MR. BENJAMIN R. MADRIGAL, JR., FOR THE

GEOGRAPHICALLY-REFERENCED BOUNDARIES IN GIS
VECTOR FILE PER REGIONAL, PROVINCIAL, MUNICIPAL
UP TO BARANGAY LEVEL IN THE PHILIPPINES

This refers to the eFOI letter dated June 13, 2022, of Mr. Benjamin R. Madrigal, Jr.,
Administrator, Philippine Coconut Authority (PCA), requesting the above-mentioned subject.

As the matter treated herein falls within the administrative jurisdiction of all Regional
Offices pursuant to the EO 192 series of 1987, we are referring the same to your end for
appropriate action. Hence, please inform the requesting party of any action taken thereon, and
copy furnish this Office for reference purposes.

Your preferential attention on the matter is highly appreciated.

ATTY. EMELYNE'V TA‘.ABIS CESO IV
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Cc: Mr. Benjamin R. Madrigal, Jr.
Administrator, Philippine Coconut Authority

Mr. Ramon L. Rivera

Acting Deputy Administrator,
PCA R&search and Development
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19 JUL 2022

MR. BENJAMIN R. MADRIGAL, JR.
Administrator

Philippine Coconut Authority

Elliptical Road, Diliman, Quezon City

Dear Mr. Madrigal, Jr.:

This has reference to your email letter dated June 9, 2022, requesting this Office for the
Geographically-Referenced Boundaries in GIS Vector file per Regional, Provincial, Municipal
up to Barangay level in the Philippines.

In reply, we are providing you with a copy of the Masterlist of Land Area 2019 stored
ina compact disc (CD) which was submitted to the Department of Budget and Management
(DBM) on December 30, 2019. However, the said Masterlist of Land Area is still subject to
the validation by the Technical Working Group (TWG) created under OCD Resolution No. 1
Series of 2005 dated 12 September 2005, which is composed of DILG, NAMRIA, and League
of Cities, Municipalities, and Provinces. May we further inform you that the said Masterlist’s
data is composed of Uncontested and Contested Areas, and therefore, does not reflect the actual
boundaries of the Local Government Units (LGU).

As such, please be informed that this Office has no data on the barangay boundaries,
however, on even date we forwarded your request to our DENR Regional Offices for
appropriate action.

Thank you.

Very truly yours,

ATTY. EMELYNE Y. TALARIS, CESO IV
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